AESC Meeting Minutes

September 2014


AESC MEETING MINUTES
September 3, 2014
CALL TO ORDER @ 11:14am
ATTENDEES:  Connie Semonite, Vickie Groninger, Kathy Moakler, Holly Scherer, Bette Meuleners, Roz Riley, Karen Anderson, Lisa Stevenson, Lynda Flowers, Kimberly Oborski, Laura Putnam, Priscilla Noah
LOCATION: Fairfax Village Neighborhood Center, 10265 Fairfax Drive, Fort Belvoir, VA
MINUTES APPROVAL:  The minutes of the August board meeting were distributed to the board via email on August 8, 2014. There were two corrections. Under the hospitality report, the suggested donation for the cocktail party was listed as $25 per person and $35 per couple in 2013.  The cost was actually $20 per person and $35 per couple. Under attendees, Bette Meuleners name was misspelled. Motion to approve the minutes as corrected passes unanimously.
Motion: Allison 


Second: Bette 
PRESIDENT: Connie Semonite
· Thank you to Bette for hosting and Allison and Karen for the food.
· No board birthdays this month.
· Kimberly, Jackie, Priscilla and Lynda are missing notebooks. Lynda and Priscilla are missing a table tent name card. Please pass the books to the person who has your position next year
· There are more clubs in the area if you are interested. Belvoir OSC, AOWCGWA, Belvoir Enlisted Spouses Club. We ask everyone who has a contact in these clubs ask them to advertise our club
· Connie is trying to connect Rosemary with the club at Fort Leonard Wood.
· Connie's top priority is filling vacant board positions
HONORARY ADVISORS: 
· Chief’s Spouse (Renee Bostick) – not present 

· CSM Spouse (Vicky Groninger) no report

· Civil Works Spouse (Joan Stockton) – not present

· Military Programs Spouse (Jackie Caldwell) – not present

VICE-PRESIDENT: Allison Chamberlayne
· Trip to the Spy Museum was on Wednesday, August 20th.  The following people attended: Allison C, Connie S, Carolyn Wallace, Karen A and her husband.

· Committee meeting for planning the Cocktail Party was held on Wednesday August 28th.  The following people were present: Allison C, Connie S, Kathy M, Kimberly O, Lynda F. Minutes attached

· Allison moves to change the suggested donation for the Cocktail Party to $20 per person.  There will not be mention for a couples discount. Motion passes unanimously.

· It was decided that only board members would be asked to bring a dish to the cocktail party.

· Suggestions were offered to advertise the AEMA more at the cocktail party. It was suggested to give cards to attendees with info about AEMA. Can Glenda create a card about donating to AEMA and what that means?

· It was suggested to have another committee meeting. Allison will follow up with a possible date

· Engineer Round Up is 5pm Thursday September 25th. Need Membership, Ways & Means, Cocktail Party invitation sign up

· Emailed Ron and Bill to touch base about the Round Up. Wrote an article for the Castle Gram

· Need raffle tickets and prize for Round Up.

· Will be talking with MSG Young to hammer our some Cocktail Party details.

· Will be finalizing details for November activity road trip Wednesday November 19th.

SECRETARY: Allison Chamberlayne
· Looking for new secretary. Please keep asking friends to join our board!
TREASURER: Kathy Moakler 
· Thank you for the card last month
· Thank you Debbie Rapp for her detailed after action report.
· Distributed copy of the budget. Please find your line! So you can reference that on your Check reimbursement form! (Attached)
· Distributed a copy of our financial statement (Attached)
· Filed 990N with the IRS on July 27, 2014
· Kathy separated the paypal fee in the financial statement. Is also looking to separate postage out of the ways and means statement.
· Kathy has a membership log to keep Jackie and herself on the same page. Everyone please remember to join AESC!
AEMA CHAIRMAN: Holly Scherer 
· $50 donation from Janice Smith in memory of Betty Swygert was deposited by Kathy Moakler – thank you!
· Filed all necessary postcards for taxes.
· Transfer of funds from final GKM Money Market Certificate to GKM Money Market Savings account. 
· Letter sent to Col(R) John W. Morris, III requesting a meeting to transfer fund from GKM Money Mkt Savings to Morris Family Trust Fund.
· Waiting on communication with Col(R) John W. Morris, III to set date.  I would like to extend the invitation for Connie and Kathy to join me at this meeting for continuity, unity, as well as, an expression our appreciation.  Bette would like to attend as well
· Established duties for AEMA Cocktail party with VP, Allison.  Reached out to Debbie Rapp to discuss AEMA Cocktail Party’s AAR.
· Need for a Scholarship Chairperson (this is a role I cannot assume this Board year)
· Set up meeting with Morris family. 
SCHOLARSHIP CHAIRMAN: OPEN
PARLIAMENTARIAN: Roz Riley
· Please read the constitution and bylaws. Roz has been thinking about emailing sections of the constitution & by-laws to the board for review. Please review the section and provide feedback. Roz suggests you read it, make a note, sleep on it, and then read it again. If you are passionate about a change, please email Roz feedback. At the end of the year we can vote on changes and start the next year with an updated constitution & by-laws. 
· Storage bins at Roz's house include.... Minutes from 1962-2013. She will bring the bins next month so we can file and then the bins will go to storage. She has a membership bin, president, parliamentarian, VP, boutique. BRING ANY AND ALL DOCUMENTS FROM PREVIOUS YEARS TO THE OCT BOARD MTG. Bins will go to 249th immediately after the meeting.
MEMBERSHIP: Jackie Caldwell - not present, report emailed
· It was suggested to thank members as they join, so they know they paid and to receive the members’ only password. Connie will send a note to Jackie. Laura volunteered to help out with the letter.  She can do the electronic version but may need support with the hard copies.
· Does Jackie cross reference list with distribution?

· Summer months are generally slow for new and renewing membership activity. Laura is doing fantastic things on our web. Laura and Jackie have been in touch..

· Kathy and Jackie are working together to cross check their data.

· Total memberships as of the end of August = 36.

· In September and October, most of our membership will rejoin. Jackie will send friendly personal emails and make phone calls to others.... all of whom she knows to be receptive to reminders...

· Remember to invite friends, colleagues, and those potential members who perhaps have been overlooked.

· Jackie would like clarification about the 1/2 yr memberships. It has been discussed in past board meetings that we will offer the half year membership after January 1st by simply changing the price on the web site.  We will not advertise this as we begin our club year due to the possibility of people waiting to join the club for half price just to get their scholarship application accepted.

HOSPITALITY: Lynda Flowers 
· Lynda worked on the guest list for the annual cocktail party.  She received the updated roster from Bill Arthur in the Office of the Chief of Engineers and the SES roster from Linda Bennie, HQ USACE protocol.
· Lynda sent the evite for the September 3rd meeting to the board members.
· She is waiting for the HQ USACE personnel roster. She has been comparing lists from last year and this year, making sure she has necessary addresses and/or emails.  The invitation to be mailed is ready to be printed.
· Lynda is planning to send the evite out on September 13th.  She will also forward an invitation to Karen for the newsletter, Glenda for publicity, Patti Hibner for distribution to the 249th members, and Laura Putnam for our website.  Linda Bennie from HQ protocol is going to send an email through HQ to make everyone aware of our website.  Hopefully, when they see the cocktail party invitation they will become extremely excited and want to attend!  Protocol did this for us last year and Lynda thinks it helped.  She has asked Linda Bennie to wait until next week to send the email, to make sure the invitation is on the website.
· Pease forward NEW member information to Linda when memberships come in. Kathy will ensure that piece happens
NEWSLETTER: Karen Anderson

· Deadline for submission: the day of the board meeting. With this in mind, Karen needs dates for the current month through halfway through the next month to include in the newsletter

· Karen needs obits for the two recent deaths. If anyone goes to the Watson memorial, please obtain a program. Can someone please write something up for Betty S? Roz and Priscilla will collaborate.

· Karen will be teaching on Wednesdays. She will be late to board meetings.

WEBMASTER: Laura Putnam

· Updated Program on website to through November

· Please send Laura photos of the spy museum and lunch if any.

· Work on Members only section 

· Needs pics from last year’s cocktail part. Glenda has a shutterfly account. We need to get the log in details from her.

· Please post pdf of constitution & by-laws to the membership section of the web site. Allison will send Laura a pdf and the word file to Roz.

· Think about posting a list of members on the members’ only section.  Just names, no contact info.

RESERVATIONS: Anita Link - not present

CIRCULATION: Kara Anderson – not present, report emailed
· The August Castle Gram was received August 17, 2014 and forwarded to membership on August 17, 2014.  Additionally, 10 copies were made and sent as well.  Copying costs were $18.66 for this month.  Kara used postage and seals already on-hand.
· Kara reached out to Michelle Tyler to see if she would be interested in writing an article for an upcoming Castlegram issue.  Michelle would be happy to write an article but requested to put on her 2015 calendar.
· Will forward the September Castle Gram when forwarded by Karen Anderson.  Kara will work closely with Jackie Caldwell in developing the email listing and mailing lists for the 2014-2015 board year.
WAYS AND MEANS: OPEN – 
· Who has ordering information/history on the red totes?
· Connie reviewed inventory. New items will most likely be men's ties and bow ties as well as tux buttons
· Oct 27-31 is the GO SES course. They are looking to having Leaders Emeritus at that time.
WELFARE/SERVICES:  Kimberly Oborski – 
· Kimberly gave Karen an article about volunteering for the Army 10 Miler. Go online and register individually
· Wants ideas for monthly collections for donations. October will be books. Please bring one to the next board meeting. Non board members can donate through the web site. Laura, please add a comment field or some way for members to designate where their donations are to go.
· She will be going to the Regimental Room at the Officers’ Club to see if there is any way for AESC to help make it a great venue.
PUBLICITY: Glenda Hudson – not present
FACEBOOK: Lisa Stevenson

· Will be updating/posting

LIAISONS:
KNOLLWOOD LIAISON: OPEN

FAIRFAX LIAISON:  Joyce Rebh/Kay Burlin – not present

KNOLLWOOD BAKE SALE: Priscilla Noah – no report

NOMINATIONS: Bette Meuleners/ Pat O’Neill
· No report. I usually start reminding the board about the next year’s Nominations in December.
OLD BUSINESS: None

ONGOING: 

COMPLETED:
NEW BUSINESS:  
· We discussed the possibility of having a scholarship in honor of Kris Watson and Betty Swygert for the coming year. Suggestion - we could put into the by-laws or constitution under scholarship information that if an AESC member or spouse dies in that year, then we could do several of the scholarships in honor of them, but just for that year, especially since we have lost both Betty Swygert and Kris Watson so far this year. We could do half in honor of Betty and half in honor of Kris or just one or two in honor of them. That way their surviving spouses can attend the scholarship luncheon/brunch, if they wanted to, and see who gets the "award" in honor of their spouse.  If we have no deaths for the following year, then we just give out the awards as we have in the past. Permanent awards in memory of a member who passed can be difficult because no one knows who may pass next year or the following years and we don't want to get into a discussion of who may be more fitting of a permanent award in their honor. By naming the scholarships in honor of those who passed the previous year and just for a one year period, each year we can honor those members or their spouse who have passed without creating a large number of permanent awards. Tis will be discussed in detail at the October Board meeting, so please prepare your thoughts and how we should best implement this change.
· Distribute the AEMA Charter to the board. Holly and Roz will collaborate
· Brigadier General Walter O. Bachus has died recently and will be buried in ANC on Tuesday, 9 September.  He was a colorful Commander of the North Central Division, USACE, in Chicago during the mid-1970’s and as a Texas Aggie, wore cowboy boots whenever possible.  His lovely wife, Helen, encouraged the wives to get up early to do exercises.  He was known to award his District Engineers with Skunks or Roses based on their achievements in their District to increase membership in SAME.  Later he was the Director of SAME for many years and was responsible for moving the SAME Headquarters to the current address in Alexandria after leading a successful campaign to purchase the building.  BG Bachus retired from Headquarters, USACE to live in Alexandria.  Helen now resides at the Fairfax
DATES TO REMEMBER:
· Engineer Round Up – September 25th

· AEA Envelope Stuffing – TBD

· Army Ten Miler Tee Shirt Handout- 

· Army Ten Miler Race – 

· Welcome Cocktail Party – October 25

· Road Trip to Purceville – November 19th

· Knollwood Bake Sale - Mar 2014 (TBD)

· AEMA Brunch – Apr/May 2014(TBD)

· August 7, 2015 Castle Ball

ADJOURNMENT:       1:27pm
NEXT MEETING:    
Date: October 1st



Hostess: Roz 






Refreshments: Vicki and ------
Respectfully submitted,
Allison Chamberlayne
AESC Secretary 2014-2015
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